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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Tuesday 27th May 2014 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 8.08 p m.
Present were:-  Mrs Anne James (Chairman) Messrs Bryn Vaughan, John Griffiths, Kevin Morris, Alun Vaughan, Julian Harries, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.

1. Apologies.

There were no apologies as all members were present.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) POTHOLES. Not all the potholes reported to Pembs County Council following the April meeting had been attended to. These potholes to be reported once again.
(b) A letter received from Head of Cultural Services, Pembs County Council giving reasons for the closure of the Tourist Information Centre and the Last Invasion Tapestry at Fishguard over the Easter weekend, also giving reassurance that the tapestry will be open on future Bank Holidays with the aid of volunteers.

(c) AMBLESTON NOTICE BOARD. The back of the Ambleston Notice Board had been repaired by Mr Kevin Francis, carpenter. Labour and materials amounted to £100.00. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Kevin Morris and agreed to pay the £100.00 to Mr Francis.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) It was reported that surface water flooding on the road between Parcyllyn Cross Roads and Garnturne remains a problem during heavy rainfall.
(b) Potholes on the Wallis Lodge to Woodstock Cross road, also near the back entrance to New Scollock near New House, Walton East, and on the road from near Wallis Bridge past Bronygarn to Rock Cottage to be reported to Pembs County Council.
(c) The Woodstock place name sign between Woodstock and Bigws has been taken and only one supporting post remains in place. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to ask Pembs County Council to supply a new bilingual sign which might not be so attractive to trophy hunters.
(d) Bryn Vaughan has been given permission to spend approximately £30.00 on a ‘Village Hall’ directional sign for Woodstock, should such a suitable sign come up for sale at an auction.

5. Planning.

There were no items of planning.
6. Insurance Renewal.
It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to accept insurance cover on payment of a premium of £190.28 to AON UK Limited. This being over £53.00 less than the renewal premium required by our present insurers.
7. Correspondence.
(a) AMBLESTON MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed that Kevin Morris continues to represent the Community Council on the Ambleston Memorial Hall Management Committee.
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(b) E-mail received from PCSO Jude Parr stating that the September PACT meeting will be held at St David’s Police Station.
(c) Information received from Dyfed Powys Police & Crime Commissioner regarding meetings on shaping the future of policing.

(d) A short questionnaire was completed for the Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales.

(e) A Welsh Government Consultation Document on Access to Information on Community and Town Councils to be circulated and discussed at the June meeting.
(f) It was agreed to circulate the following:-


(i) Welsh Government Guidance to Community & Town Councils in Wales;


(ii) Clerks and Councils Direct;


(iii) Pembs County Council Strategy for the Participation & Rights of Children and Young 


People in Pembrokeshire 2013 – 2016.

8. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.43 p m.

Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 30th June 2014.
